

Moapa Town Advisory Board

December 14, 2021

MINUTES

Board Members: Jamie Shakespear - Chairperson - PRESENT Cally Wade - PRESENT Lola Egan - PRESENT

Blake Stratton - Vice Chairperson - PRESENT

Bob Lyman - PRESENT

Secretary: Amelia Smith 702-704-4572 Amelia.Smith@clarkcountynv.gov

William Covington, 702-455-2540, William.Covington@ClarkCountyNV.gov County Liaison:

Call to Order, Invocation, Pledge of Allegiance, Roll Call I. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

II. **Public Comment**

None

Approval of September 28, 2021 Minutes III.

> Moved by: Bob Lyman **Action: Approved**

Vote: 3-0/ Unanimous: Cally Wade and Lola Egan were not present during this vote

IV. Approval of Agenda for December 14, 2021

Moved by: Jamie Shakespear

Action: Approved

Vote: 3-0/Unanimous: Cally Wade and Lola Egan were not present during this vote

V. Informational Items

1. Clark County Parks and Recreation to discuss community tax and bonds (for discussion only)

John Stastny, with Clark County Parks and Recreation, was present to discuss the boards questions regarding taxes and how it relates to programming. It was clarified during the meeting that there are no current bonds. William Covington - explained that in 1988 the community voted for a 40-year tax which ends in 2029. John - the funding is assigned to the 2690 tax base and cannot be moved or used anywhere else. The 2690 tax funds the operation of community programming including paying part time staff, program materials and other associated programming costs. Parks and Recreation also uses a 541 fund which helps provide additional staff for the active learning class. Lola Egan - does Bunkerville and Moapa Valley have this programming? John - the programs in Bunkerville and Moapa Valley are 100% self-funded. John gave a comparison example that Moapa residents pay \$20 for a 6-week program and Bunkerville/Moapa Valley pay \$100 for the same program. John explained that if the community chooses to do away with the tax it would reduce the hours of operation for the office and for programming, but he was clear that programming would still be offered. Lola asked if there were available funds from the 2690 dollars and general funds that could be used towards additional programming or park projects? John will follow up with finance to get a better understanding on how the money could be spent and how much has accumulated. Lola requested that Wil get a list of generated dollars such as fuel tax dollars and Parks and Rec dollars, so the board can determine how much the community generates and how much is available to be used on future community projects.

VI. Planning & Zoning

NONE

VII. General Business

NONE

VIII. Public Comment

The board asked about the solar project and if there's an update regarding the development on Henrie Rd & McKnight Ave. Wil - referred them to the email sent by Amelia which provides the point of contact for solar questions. Wil - the McKnight Ave project meeting will be rescheduled, but no date has been chosen yet.

IX. Next Meeting Date

The next regular meeting will be January 25, 2022

X. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 p.m.